
 

MONDAY, November 3:  – The speaker for today’s program will be our 
own Lion Phil Menninger.  He will provide a brief scenario of his some 80 
years of living in Topeka.. 

 LAST MONDAY:  Lion Mark Saylor talked about the draft strategic for 
Heartland Visioning that will be presented to the City Council on 10/28, and 
then to the general public later in the evening.  
 

 ANNOUCEMENTS:  
 

      There was no Surprise Package drawing this week!     

     . Lion Mark Saylor had as his guest Dr. Padma Raju          

       As Secretary Steve Page could not be at this meeting, there was 
no drawing for a free meal.     

 

     There will be a Board Meeting at the Classic Bean, Fairlawn Plaza, on 
October 28, 5:00 p.m.  
 

      There will be an eye glass sorting party at the Smith 
residence, 3109 SW Meadow Lane, on November 5th at 7:00 
p.m. 
 

       The District Cabinet will meet in Lawrence on Saturday, 
November 8, beginning at 9:00 a.m. in Lawrence. 
 

       Lion Irene is looking for ideas and volunteers to help with the 
planning of our 80th anniversary party to come next June. 
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